
 

 

  

          ‘protecting and improving the quality of life 
                     for all Bayston Hill residents’ 
 
 

Clerk to the Council/RFO: J Hodgkiss 
Chairman: Cllr R Ruscoe 

 

Clerks report August 2024 
 
Cllr Lewis has resigned from the council, a letter of thanks has been sent to him. We now 
have 13 of 15 spaces filled. 
 
Staff appraisals have been taking place during August, these will be shared with Finance 
and Personnel Committee on Sept 30th. 
 
D Engler has now left his post, an update for members is on this evening agenda. An 
advert for the post has been shared again. 
 
The Community Energy Fund application has now been made after considerable 
collaboration with Midland Net Zero Hub. 
 
Another very successful Repair Café took place under the guidance of Cllr Underwood and 
the volunteers. Cllr Underwood and the CNWG have also entered a SALC competition for 
a Climate Action Award, sponsored by Save Our Shropshire. 
 
We have had a preliminary meeting with the volunteers at the Sensory Gardens and a 
teacher from Severndale with the hopes in the new year a cohort of children can come and 
learn some skills. 
 
The work on the pitches is almost complete, thanks must go to Martin Clarke from Bayston 
Hill Juniors who has given up a lot of his time to help reconfigure the pitches. 
 
Dates for your diary 
 
MacMillan Coffee Afternoon – 27th September 1pm-3pm 
5th Oct – Apple Pressing 
Remembrance Event – 11th November from 10.30am 
 
Meetings 
 
30th Sept – Services and F&P 
14th Oct – Planning and Full Council 

 
 

 


